
YOU ARE INVITED 
To a Public Information Meeting about  

Proposed Coney Island Phase 2B Infrastructure Upgrade Project 

 
The New York City Department of Design and Construction (DDC) has submitted an 

application to the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) 

for a State Pollution Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) permit for the construction of 

the Coney Island Phase 2B Infrastructure Upgrades (DDC Project ID: CONISPH2B) in 

Coney Island, Brooklyn. A Public Participation Plan has been developed in accordance 

with NYSDEC Commissioner Policy 29, Environmental Justice and Permitting (CP-29). 

The purpose of this meeting is to inform the public about the project and to involve the 

community during the SPDES permit application review process. 

 

Date:  July 10, 2018 

Time:   6:00pm – 8:00pm 

Location: Coney Island Branch 

Brooklyn Public Library  

1901 Mermaid Avenue  

Brooklyn, NY 11224 

Agenda: 

 Project Overview 

 Background 

 Scope of work 

 Project schedules 

 Community Impacts 

 Proposed Mitigation Measures 

 Questions 

 

Your Attendance is Important! 
Project personnel will be available to answer any questions from the community. For additional 

information on the proposed project: 

 Contact Community Construction Liaison, Irena Kishaeva:  

Phone at (718) 701-8781, email coneyisland2bccl@gmail.com  

 Visit the repository at: 

DDC Field Office at 2787 West 16th Street Brooklyn, NY 11224 or                        

Brooklyn Community Board 13 at 1201 Surf Ave 3
rd

 Fl. Brooklyn, NY 11224 

 Visit the project website:  

http://www1.nyc.gov/site/ddc/contracts/ CONISPH2B-public-participation-plan.page 
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